HATHERSAGE MEMORIAL HALL
Minutes of AGM held on Monday 7th March 2016
      1.  PRESENT
Simon Richardson, Graham Markham, Brian Wilson, John Anderson, Liz Webb, Amy Thacker, Christine Marshall,  Roger Plank, Peter Mander, Amanda Foster.

           John Dalton, Anne Mainwaring, Elisabeth Madden, Alli (?)

          2.  APOLOGIES
     Tim Pritt, Dorothy Anderson, Marion Codd, Lucy Walker, Bob Musgrove,   .

3. MINUTES
                The minutes were accepted as a true record.
          4.   MATTERS ARISING
                There were no matters arising.
           5.  RESIGNATIONS
                Christine Marshall stepped down as Hathersage Players rep.
            6.  ELECTION OF COMMITTEE
             Simon Richardson was re-elected Chair, proposed by Graham and seconded by     Brian. John and Dorothy were re-elected as Bookings Secretary, Graham as Treasurer and Amanda as Secretary. Peter replaced Simon as the Parish Council representative and was voted to become the Vice-Chair. Roger is now the Hathersage Players rep.
              7.  CHAIR'S REPORT
Many people I speak with living in the village and visitors from far and wide believe that the Memorial Hall is quite unique and that it has a special place in the life of the village; it is often said that we are very lucky to have such a facility.  I tend to agree - we are indeed very fortunate.  

However as Chair of the Hall committee, albeit it only relatively briefly, I may now argue that luck hasn’t so much of a part to play.

We must first be thankful for the foresight and generosity of benefactors from previous generations, as it is they that facilitated much of what we are able to benefit from and enjoy today.  It seems inconceivable in today’s environment that projects such as the War Memorial Hall, Lawrence Hall and Stanage Hall, all in such a wonderful location and of such ambition and scale, would ever now get out of the ground – the challenges of raising the money, consultations, planning consents, NIMBY’s – we should therefore be grateful to our forebears for what they considered important and worth achieving - and to the success they had.

And to the current generation; those of kind heart, community spirit and boundless energy who volunteer and give so much of themselves to carry the banner and commit to the voluntary running and maintenance of the halls – the combined efforts of which in turn are allowing more people than ever to make full use of the facilities – and more efficiently, in better comfort and greater safety - and almost without any sense of how it is all achieved.  

It is of course how it should be - the halls are here to be used - “their purpose to advance and improve the conditions of life for the inhabitants of Hathersage”.  The efforts and hard work of those that volunteer becomes without meaning unless people want to come and use the halls.  And so it is especially important to recognise and appreciate the significance of the contribution of everyone who makes use of the halls – maybe once or twice, maybe much more regularly – individuals, families, groups and clubs, bands, schools, churches and businesses, and who, as much through the variety of their activities and commitment to using the halls, help make them the special place they are widely seen to be.  

And so given the uniqueness of these facilities and their place in the fabric of this community it is incumbent on us, the current generation, to preserve, maintain and develop the halls for future generations – to ensure that what we are able to enjoy and take advantage of now remains available for them to do so also.  

This legacy is hugely important and has to play as much a part of the management of the halls as delivering the varied demands of the day to day stuff – however to go forward it may help and be necessary to reflect back a while and consider and apply lessons from our forebears – and as before and as now it can’t be left to luck! 

From my own perspective as Chair I would like to highlight that the halls are a registered charity, with charitable aims, governed and regulated by the Charity Commission and in accordance with its approved Scheme for The Hathersage Memorial Hall.  I am pleased to report that the charity is in good health and with sound governance practices in place.  The committee meets regularly throughout the year and actively monitors the charity’s performance as well as seeking opportunities to improve.  

Looking to the future.  The charity is to continue to remain true to its objectives and stay within the scope of its governing document.  A key aim this year will be to develop a longer term plan for the future of the halls, to apply some foresight of our own and actively engage with current users and more widely within the local community, particularly targeting the young generations, to see what they want from the halls and how they may get used over the coming years.  Most likely this will be principally obvious with the Stanage Hall where it is expected that current lease arrangements with DCC will come to an end.  The contrast between the condition of the Stanage Hall under the responsibility of DCC for many years and that of the other halls is stark and will unquestionably require considerable investment of time and money to bring back into useable service.  However, current revenues will not be sufficient and we must reach out across the generations, seek new benefactors and appeal to the generosity of the people of Hathersage to fund any significant improvements. 

It is an inevitable consequence of age that the buildings demand constant maintenance and upkeep; significant investment has been made over the years in securing the fabric of the building and achieving the high standards of equipment and decoration that users are entitled to expect.  The last year has been no exception with much of our revenues from lettings being spent on essential maintenance, repair and remedial works.   The future is not likely to be any different and there remain a number of significant improvement projects that need to be prioritised.  

It only remains for me to express a great appreciation and gratitude to the committee for all their endeavour and selfless hard work over the year.  It is a pleasure to be involved and associated with the Memorial Hall and particularly the fabulous team that makes it all happen.


           8.  TREASURER'S REPORT
Graham reported that the finances were sound. The drop of £6,500 is due to planned

 improvements including new fire doors, damp-proofing and decorating. Reserves may reduce further to pay fo further improvements.
9.    POLICIES
      The Safeguarding policy was updated.
      The annual Risk Assessment has been carried out and the Fire Regulations are in       order.
       A Health and Safety notice will be displayed on the notice board.
      10.  CONSTITUTION
           No changes are necessary at the moment. A copy will be sent to each trustee.

11.  A.O.B. 
Sue Wilson was thanked for providing refreshments.
         DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The AGM will be held on Monday, 6th  March 2017 at 7.30 in the Lawrence Hall and followed by the committee meeting.
